
SI London Chilterns Region

Jo’s Jottings ~ Notes from your Regional Secretary: 2017 Edition 1
Regional Meeting on Saturday 11 March 2017 at Lancaster Hall Hotel, 35 Craven Terrace, London W2 3EL 
President Jen has arranged some excellent speakers for our next Regional Meeting at Lancaster Hall Hotel. Teas and coffees will be ready for your arrival at 10am. The morning session will start at 10.30am with a presentation from Sarah Smart, Director of Development and Communications at Food for the Hungry UK on Building Schools in Bangladesh.  This will be followed by a talk on Club Development and Growth by Helen Byrne and Rita Beaumont – Regional Membership and Development Officers and Jane Slatter – Regional Communications Officer. After lunch we will hear reports from your regional officers and a programme action show case on IWD from 2 clubs in the region. The meeting will finish at about 3.30pm with teas and coffees again before you depart. 

Members can bring a packed lunch to eat at the Hotel or there are plenty of places to eat out locally. The cost is £2 per member to cover tea/coffee and biscuits.

A formal agenda for the meeting will be circulated nearer the time together with reports from regional officers.  Please could Secretaries or Regional reps let me know how many members will be attending from their Club by 6 March, for ordering the refreshments. Many thanks. 
Regional Meeting to Mark International Women’s Day

11th March is the closest Saturday to International Women's Day so we have a great opportunity to mark the day together. Jane Slatter would like to get a good photograph of everyone at the meeting - so please wear Soroptimist colours - blue and/or white, anything branded - T Shirts, sweat shirts, scarves etc, wear your "What's a Soroptimist?" badges and bring any branded items to wave in the air - like umbrellas. The photo will be published as widely as we can so if you don't want to be in the photo we will understand.

Social Media
Some Clubs are using Facebook and Twitter and some are not. A great use of social media for Clubs is to draw in viewers to a Club website, but for that to work well you need to have attractive and current content on your Club website. It doesn't need to be the same person updating the website as posting things on Facebook and Twitter but they do need to work together. You can promote Soroptimists as an individual as well as for the Club - it's all publicity.
Help needed with Social Media at Region Please!
Jane Slatter is happy to update the London Chilterns website but it would be great if someone could volunteer to do Facebook and Twitter for the Region - perhaps they could be a social media champion for the Region and then help other Clubs in the Region too?

Any queries please contact Jane Slatter, the Region Communications Officer on 

Club Development and Growth
You may have seen in recent SIGBI briefings that the club growth plan is now called "Growing Our Brand in the Local Community". Training sessions are being organised at regional level and all Clubs will be expected to send up to 4 members. There will be 2 sessions with at least 8 weeks between each session.  Dates are due to be announced shortly and sessions will take place at the Lancaster Hall Hotel in London. For background information see the attached letter from Sue Biggs.
Another date for your diary is Saturday 10th June  when the 2017 Leadership and Club Development Day is being held at Aston University Campus, Birmingham.
The cost of the day is £42.50 to include a 3 course lunch and refreshments. The theme of the day is Leadership; how to strengthen our voice and presence to have the impact we want to have locally, nationally and internationally; progressing our ambition to become the leading international organisation for today's women. More details about the speakers, programme for the day and a registration form are available on the SIGBI website.

Programme Action and Meru Women’s Garden Project

Are you holding an event in your Club for IWD?  If so, Pam Robertson would like to hear about it. Pam is also our Regional Ambassador for the Meru Women’s Garden Project and is happy to come to Clubs and give a talk. 
Please contact Pam Robertson.
    Federation Matters
Don’t forget to send your feedback about the “SIGBI Making the Difference” Booklet to selina@sigbi.org with answers to the following 2 questions:-

 1.       Did you use the 10 complimentary copies of the booklet received by the Club?

      2.       Would you be prepared to pay a flat fee of £5.00 for 10 booklets (to include Postage and Packing)?

The closing date is 28 February.
A new Certificate of Membership is now available for Clubs to use and a copy is attached, together with a letter about SIGBI’s new prospects database where details of referrals to Clubs will be kept and can then easily be converted to club or associate membership.

SIGBI Cardiff Conference “Step Up, Lead the Way” 26 -28 October 2017
The Regional accommodation at this year’s conference is the newly refurbished Travelodge Cardiff Atlantic Wharf  https://www.travelodge.co.uk  This is a 9 minute walk from the Millennium Centre and early booking is recommended.
Dear Diary
Jill Dearlove from SI High Wycombe puts the regional diary of events together for us, so please send details of your club events to her.
 Future Regional Meetings including 2018 dates 
       Saturday 11 March               Lancaster Hall Hotel, London    

       Saturday 17 June                  Beaconsfield Golf Club

       Saturday 14 October            AGM and Regional Meeting Lancaster Hall Hotel, London

       Saturday 2 December
Great Denham, Bedford

       Saturday 3 March 2018
Lancaster Hall Hotel, London

       Saturday 16 June 2018
Newbury

       Saturday 13 Oct  2018         AGM and Regional Meeting Lancaster Hall Hotel, London
Yours in Friendship

Jo Swift
Regional Secretary


